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Dear Residents:

As we informed you during the public meeting on February 3, 2020; the City of Dearborn has
scheduled a federally-mandated sewer separation project in your neighborhood. This is a continuation of
the sewer separation projects completed last two (2) years for the area bounded by south of Colson Ave.,
Ternes Ave., Michigan Ave. and Greenfield Road.

L. D’Agostini & Sons, Inc., the contractor for this current project, will begin working in your
neighborhood constructing storm sewers and or water mains as follows:

1. Hubbard Dr. East, Payne Ave., Roemer Ave. and Colson Ave. from Ternes Ave. to Chase Ave.- the
week of April 06, 2020.

2. Payne Ct., Mead Ave. and Steadman Ave.- Tentatively during the month of May 2020.

3. Orchard Ave., Chase Ave. and Schlaff Ave.- Tentatively during the month of May 2020.

“Half width pavement on Hubbard Dr. East, Payne Ave., Roemer Ave. and Colson Ave. from
Ternes Ave. to Chase Ave.” and “Six (+/-6) foot wide pavement on Payne Ct., Mead Ave., Steadman
Ave., Orchard Ave., Chase Ave. and Schlaff Ave.” will be removed in order to construct storm sewer.
All underground construction on your street will take approximately three (3) to six (6) weeks to
complete. Access to driveways and garages will be maintained during the project except approximately
six (6) hours during excavation in front of your driveway.

Following the storm sewer construction, the contractor will restore removed section of pavement
with new eight (8) inch thick concrete. Parking on your street will be restricted during paving operations
but you will be notified in advance of this stage of work.

All work on your street is anticipated to be completed within six (6) to ten (10) weeks.

Trash, Recycle Carts and Yard Waste Collection — Sanitation will be picked up by the
Sanitation Contractor between 6:30 a.m. and 7:30 am. We encourage property owners to clearly label
their carts with property address and to drop off their trash, recycle carts and yard waste at the curb side
prior to 6:00 a.m. the day of collection or overnight. The City’s contractors may need to transport your
carts to the nearest intersection. Once the carts have been emptied, the contractor will return them to the
front of your house.

It is planned to keep inconvenience to affected property owners to a minimum while we execute
this important project. Your cooperation is requested so that we may be able to serve you better. Any
problems may be taken up with Sam Shilbayeh, the City’s Construction Project Engineer, mobile number
(313)680-6736 who will be on the job site; otherwise you may call the City Engineer’s office at

(313)943-2145.

M. Yunus Patel
City Engineer
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